
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Lori A. Medina, Director 

1000 South Main Street, Suite 216 
Salinas, California 93901 
ph (831) 755-4448 fx (831) 755-8477 

 

January 11, 2022 

King City 
c/o Steven Adams, City Manager 
212 South Vanderhurst Avenue 
King City, CA 93930 
 
Re: King City Homekey Project Funding 
 
Monterey County Department of Social Services (MCDSS) is pleased to inform you that 
$350,000 of the Monterey County Housing Assistance and Prevention Program, round 3 
allocation (HHAP-3) has been endorsed by the Monterey County Board of Supervisors to 
support your Homekey project application. HHAP-3 was created by Govern Newson and is 
administered through the Business Consumer Services and Housing Agency under the Homeless 
Coordinating and Financing Council (HCFC).  

The main purpose of these funds is to provide support for regional collaboration and to expand 
or develop local capacity to address our immediate homelessness challenges. The Monterey 
County Board of Supervisors believes that the development of these permanent housing units 
will help us increase capacity within Monterey County to better understand and serve our most 
vulnerable population.  

Please accept this letter as the County’s commitment to the King City Homekey project and is 
contingent upon final receipt of the HHAP-3 funds, expected in Spring 2022. A contract with the 
operating entity for the direct supportive services of the program will be forthcoming - in which 
requirements for this grant funding will be issued.  

We thank you for your exceptional dedication to the complex issues of homelessness and the 
Monterey County Department of Social Services is pleased to offer our support throughout the 
grant period. We look forward to the opportunities this incredible project will bring to 
Monterey County.  

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Lori A. Medina 
Director of Social Services 
 


